
Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1974, 
Schedule 10, 11(e), the Kaipara District Council 
hereby gives notice that the Hibiscus Coast 
Motorsport Club has made an application to 
have roads within the Kaipara District closed 
on the days and times set out below for the 
purpose of the Hibiscus Coast Motorsport 
Club Rally – July 2025. 

Sunday 27 July 2025 – 8am to 5pm

Kaipara District Council will, at its Council 
meeting on 28 May 2025, consider the 
proposal to close the following roads for the 
holding of the Hibiscus Coast Motorsport Club 
Rally – July 2025:

•	 1km of Cassidy Road from 190 heading 
northwest to Harrison Road

•	 1.9km of Harrison Road heading south to 
Central Road

•	 4.6km of Central Road ending around 412 
Central Road

Any persons wishing to submit on or object 
to the proposal are invited to do so from the 
date of publication of this notice.

Submissions may be delivered to any Kaipara 
District Council office; or posted to Private 
Bag 1001, Dargaville 0340; or emailed to 
council@kaipara.govt.nz and should include 
your name, address, telephone number and 
email address as appropriate.

Submissions close: 26th May 2025 
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